From
The Director General

Technical Education
Haryana, Panchkula

To

1. The Registrars of all Technical Universities of the State

2. Director — Principals of all Govt. / Private UG & PG Technical Institutions

3, Principals of all Govt. / Aided / Private Polytechnics

Memo No. PMS-56/2705-3344 /SC Scholarship Cell Dated: 11,09.2013
Subject: Aadhaar Enrollment of faculty and students of all Technical Institutions under

the aegis of Technical Education Department, Haryana

As we know that Aadhaar is the National Identity Programme of Govt. of India.
Central Govt. as well as State Govt. has linked various social sectors schemes to Aadhaar.
Aadhaar No. / UID No. which is a 12 digit individual identification no. issued by the Unique
Identification Authority of India (UIDAI) serves as a valid proof of identity (POI) and proof of
address (POA) anywhere in India. Even Aadhaar e-KYC service launched by UIDAI has been
notified by the State Govt. as legally valid POA and POI, being compliant with the Information

Technology Act 2000.

As Aadhaar No. is a unique identity which takes care of de-duplication, various
scholarships under Central Govt. and State Govt. Schemes are already being disbursed through
UID No. to avoid any replication in release of scholarships. Now, it has been further decided
that Aadhaar No. / UID No. may also be used as registration no. of the staff or the students of
all Technical Institutions. It shall be used for monitoring and tracking of faculty for various
activities such as exam duties, payment of remuneration etc. whereas for the students it will

facilitate in depositing fee, issuance of library books, industrial training, placement, migration
etc. Hence, Aadhaar Number is hereby made mandatory for the staff and students of all

Technical Institutions / Universities under the ambit of Department of Technical Education.

Since a State-wide campaign in association with Regional Office of UIDAI,
Chandigarh has already been launched for Aadhaar Enrollment of beneficiaries of Scheduled
Castes, Backward Classes and Minority Communities for release of scholarships, it is hereby
directed, as per the above mandate, to get the faculty as well as all students of your institute
Aadhaar enrolled through the special Aadhaar camps being organized by UIDAI in your institute
/ cluster of institutes. The Aadhaar enrollment exercise must be completed by the end of this

year.
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